
 

Ray Robert & Eva Mae Peters Reighart 
Memorial Scholarship 

The family of Ray Robert and Eva Mae Peters  
Reighart ô27-Ja/ô30 has chosen to establish a 
scholarship in memory of their parents with an 
endowment gift of $100,000.00. The first scholarship 
will be awarded to a member of the AHS graduating 

Class of 2019. 
Ray Reighart and Eva Mae Peters both taught 

in the Alliance school system. Mr. Reighart had 
aspirations of becoming a doctor, but the loss of his 
savings during the ófinancial crash of 1929ô curtailed 
his plans. 

Eva graduated from Alliance High School in 
1930, attended Mount Union and earned her degree 
from Kent State University. She taught for five years 
at South Liberty Elementary School until she and Ray 
married in 1938. Eva was forced to resign from 
teaching in Alliance because, at that time, spouses 
were not permitted to teach in the same school 
system. She remained active in the community as part 
of the Hospital Womenôs Auxiliary, the Parent-
Teachers Association, Alpha Xi Delta Sorority and 
the Presbyterian Church. 
 Mr. Reighart graduated from AHS in the 
January Class of 1927. He graduated from Mount 
Union and did graduate work at Kent State 
University. He taught at Alliance High School for his 

entire career, retiring after nearly thirty-five years in 
1967. Mr. Reighart began teaching German and 
Biology and later taught Biology, General Science 
and Driverôs Education. He also coached the AHS 
Golf team and was an advisor to the Science Club. In 
addition to teaching, he was the golf pro at Sleepy 
Hollow from 1935 to 1947 and owned and managed 
the menswear department at the Spring-Holzwarth 
Store on Main Street. 

After a five week illness, Mrs. Reighart died 
in 1947. Ray raised their two children, Rachel ó55 and 
Ray II ó59, as a single parent. Ray Reighart died 
December 15, 1985. 

The Ray Robert & Eva Mae Peters Reighart 
Memorial Scholarship will be awarded annually to 
students who are pursuing education beyond high 
school, demonstrate financial need, academic success, 
community involvement and school spirit. 

 The AHS Foundation will administer this 
endowment fund and select the scholarship recipients. 
We acknowledge the responsibility and appreciate the 
confidence that the Reighart family has placed with 
the Foundation. 

New Scholarship added to the AHS Foundation Family of Awards 

Ray Robert Reighart 1927-JA Eva Mae Peters Reighart 1930 

 GRADUATES REVISITED 
1930-1939 
Thanks to Alliance Coins & Jewelry for their donation 
of a Jr-Sr Prom invitation. The Prom was hosted by 
the January Class of 1938, to be held January 16, 
1937, at the AHS Gym. Jerry Petros, owner of 
Alliance Coins & Jewelry, also donated a circular 
cloth souvenir hankie of Allianceôs 1950 Centennial 
celebration, decorated with red carnations and historic 
sights around town (we passed this on to the Alliance 
Historical Society). 
HAPPY BIRTHDAY to Anthony Coco ô36. He 
celebrated his 100th birthday on July 13, 2018 with a 
dinner party and open house hosted by his daughter 
Carmela  ô58. 
Jane Wilson Bennett ô38 lives in Uvalde, Texas. Jane 
writes that ñshe was delighted to have a first grade 
classmate contact her after seeing her name in the 
AHS Foundation newsletter.ò (Continued on page 2) 

Summer-Fall 2018 



 -2- 

 
AHS Regular Class Meetings and Luncheons 

Class Date  Place  Contact Information 
1941 First Wednesday  Monthly Luncheons at Chives Selma Kennedy 330-821-8814 
1943 First Thursday   Monthly Luncheons  Barbara Palmer 330-868-4841 
     Alliance Elks - 1:00 pm  
1945 & Second Tuesday  Monthly Luncheons  Doris Livengood 330-821-9346 
1946     Alliance Elks -1:00 pm 
1948 Third Thursday   Qtrly (Feb, May, Aug, Nov)  
     Alliance Elks - 12:30 pm  
1949 Third Wednesday  Chives - 11:30   Bruce Markham 330-823-7628 
     Qtrly (Jan, Apr, Jul, Oct) 
1950 First Wednesday  Chives - 1:00   Marilyn White 330-823-5908 
     Qtrly (Feb, May, Aug, Nov) 
1951 Third Wednesday  Chives - 1:00   Laura Coleman 330-938-9008 
     Bi-monthly (Jan, Mar, etc.) 
1952 Second Thursday  Chives - 11:30   Marlene Wheeler 330-823-8394 
     Qtrly (Jan, Apr, Jul, Oct) 
1953 Quarterly Luncheons  Various locations  Jean Carroll Webster 330-823-1218 
1954 Second Wednesday  Chives - 11:30 Monthly  Edna Kuntzman Edwards 330-821-2762 
1955 Second Friday   Chives - 11:30 Monthly  Barb Best Santschi 330-823-2079 
1956 Third Tuesday   Monthly Breakfast   Joan Cracknell Trautman  
     Don Panchoôs - 9:00 am  jat1038@neo.rr.com 
1957 Third Tuesday   Alliance Elks - 1:00  Vickie diDonato Cardinal   
     Monthly   vkcard@sbcglobal.net 
1958 First Wednesday  Don Panchoôs - 11:30  Sandy Oswalt Good 
     Qtrly (Feb, May, Aug, Nov) 330-821-0056 
1959 No regular meetings   LOOK FOR 60th REUNION IN 2019 
1960 Second Friday   Blue Fig - 12:00 Monthly Joyce Muniz joycemuniz@neo.rr.com 
1961 First Monday   Blue Fig - 11:30 Monthly Judy Mohr Collins 330-829-1959 
1962 None currently   If you would be interested in starting to meet contact Annette Lauener Biltz 
     rabiltz@yahoo.com or 330-823-0962  
1963 First Tuesday    Alliance Elks 12:30 Monthly  Millie Hall Keller esetter@embarqmail.com 
1964 Fourth Tuesday   Don Panchoôs 12:00 Monthly Facebook: AHS Class of ó64 
1965 Last Tuesday   Chives 6:00 pm Monthly Sandi Grove Kennedy 330-206-3153 
1966 No regular meetings 
1967 Third Wednesday  Various locations - Monthly   Facebook: Alliance High School Class of 1967 

For updated information about reunion plans, birthday parties or Class luncheons, 
go to the AHS Foundation website at www.ahsalumnifoundation.org 

1940-1949 
Ellen Mary Bedford Kump ô41 is still living in her home 
in Minerva. She married Frank Kump in 1950. Frank was 
killed in an industrial accident at B & W Alliance in 1971. 
Ellen Mary has five daughters spread across the country: 
Alaska, Nevada, Indiana, Newton Falls, Ohio and her 
youngest is a Registered Nurse at Alliance Community 
Hospital. Ellen Mary is ninety-four and worked as an RN 
for forty-five years at Alliance City Hospital. 
Robert & Helen Sera Hahlen ô43-Ja/ô43-Ja are retired. 
They spend their winters in Naples, Florida, with their 
daughter, Jan Hahlen Muller ô71. 
Walter Wollam ô44-Ja is retired, living in Gainesville, 
Florida. He completed his post-graduate work at Case 
Western Reserve University and is a former 
Superintendant of Alliance City Schools. 
Bernie & Pat Burns Peroz ó46/ô45 live in Stuart, Florida. 
They have eight children, thirteen grandchildren and three 
great grandchildren. 
Thank you to the family of Ann First Morrison ô47 for  

GRADUATES REVISITED (continued) 

(Continued on page 5) 

The Class of 1953 celebrated its 65th Class 
Reunion at a May Luncheon at Chives Grille. Thirty-one 
class members and spouses gathered for lunch. They 
shared stories and memories of their days at Alliance High 
and reconnected with classmates. A decorated cake, 
posing for a class picture, miniature diplomas and blue 
pencils for favors and a display honoring deceased 
classmates sparked many memories. Lois Jean Carroll 
Webster and Annette Burtnett Beltrami served as co-
chairwomen for the reunion.  

In August classmates of 1953 gathered again for a 
picnic at the Log Cabin at Silver Park. 

Class of 1953 Celebrates 65th Reunion 

 The dates have been set for August 9 and 10, 
2019 for the Class of 1969 50th Reunion Celebration. The 
first committee meeting was held late last month. Anyone 
who would like to help is welcome to contact Jon Karns. 
Email: jkarns@neo.rr.com or phone: 330-821-7113 

Class of 1969 Planning 50th Reunion 
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2018 AHS Academic Top Ten Percent 

(back row) Alexis Orzo, Alexis Kelley, Cortaise Rogers, Joe Marazza, Andrew McMillen, Howard Frazier,  

Brendan McGeehen; (middle row) Kiara Bennett, Madison Gasparik, Dr. Amanda Lansell ó05,  

Atty. Allison Lansell ô05, Maria Sams, Natalie Bert; (front row) Zaviona Fountain, Erika Shi,  

Maggie Novak, Mara Cvelbar, Madalyn Waggoner, Phoebe Jackson, Abby Moore. 

The Academic Recognition 

Committee and the John and Roene 

Klusch Foundation, in cooperation 

with the Alliance City Schools, 

presented the thirty first annual 

Academic Recognition Dinner on 

May 9, 2018, at the University of 

Mount Unionôs Hoover-Price 

Campus Center. The eighteen 

students in Alliance High Schoolôs 

óTop Ten Percentò were honored 

for their academic achievements, 

along with their parents and their 

honored educators. 

2005 AHS Graduates 

Allison and Amanda Lansell served 

as keynote speakers for the 

Academic Recognition Dinner. 

Allison and Amanda were 

members of the Top 10% of the 

AHS Class of 2005 and each went  

on to graduate from Case Western Reserve University in 2009. Earlier in the day, they spoke at an assembly at AHS for 

the entire student body and met óface-to-faceô with a representative group of students from all grade levels for open 

discussion. The thrust of their presentation was that the students, and all of us, should use our failures to motivate future 

successes. Failures are hard to talk about, but Allison and Amanda each shared some of their failures. The support they 

received from friends and family and how they redirected their thinking and energies to succeed the next time were the 

keynote. ñIt is our response to failure, what we learn and how we move forward, that can be our paths to success.ò 

The academic achievements of each student were recognized as they were presented a Top Ten Percent 

certificate, a varsity letter, ñAcademic A,ò and a $200.00 scholarship award from the AHS Foundation. The parents or 

guardians of the students were introduced, along with the studentôs óhonored educator,ô chosen by the student as 

someone who has been most instrumental in the realization of their academic success. 

The Top 10 % of the Alliance High School Class of 2018 includes: 

 ¶ Kiara Bennett, daughter of Estella Bennett 

¶ Natalie Bert, daughter of Stephanie Alexi & Terry Bert 

¶ Mara Cvelbar, daughter of Martin & Mary Graham 

ó82 Cvelbar 

¶ Zaviona Fountain, daughter of Ambrose Smith ó93 & 

Lori Fountain ó96 

¶ Howard Frazier, son of John & Kim Frazier 

¶ Madison Gasparik, daughter of John & Lori Gasparik 

¶ Phoebe Jackson, daughter of Shawn & Mary Jackson 

¶ Alix Kelley, daughter of Ted & Debbie Kelley 

¶ Joseph Marazza, son of Chris & Danielle Ferguson 

ó90 Marazza 

¶ Brendan McGeehen, son of Keith & Vicki Morris 

McGeehen ó87/ô90 

¶ Andrew McMillen, son of Steve & Teresa McMillen 

¶ Abby Moore, daughter of Mark & Kristi McMillen ó89 

Moore 

¶ Maggie Novak, daughter of Teri Mikes Kirby ó92 & 

Joseph Novak 

¶ Alexis Orzo, daughter of Brian Orzo ó79 & Erin  

Briggs 

¶ Cortaise Rogers, son of Ron Rogers ó89 

¶ Maria Sams, daughter Laura Sams ó84 & Donnell 

Sams ó78 

¶ Erika Shi, daughter Liang Shi & Lin Wu 

¶ Madalyn Waggoner, daughter of Edward & Amy 

Davidson ô91 Waggoner 

Class of 1953 Celebrates 65th Reunion 

This year, for the first time, student academic standing was calculated through a weighted grade ranking 

system. The class of 2018 began this process as freshmen and the weighted grade system will be used for future 

graduation classes. The weighted system gives higher points for specific dual college credit and advanced placement 

classes and these classes are weighted on the AP scale (5.0 scale). All eighteen students in the Top Ten Percent were 

recognized with Summa Cum Laude (GPA greater than 4.00). 

Class of 1969 Planning 50th Reunion 
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ACADEMIC REGOGNITION DINNER SPEAKERS HIGHLIGHTED 

This year, twin sisters, Allison Lansell, AHS 2005, and Amanda Lansell, AHS 2005, spoke to AHS 
students during Academic Recognition activities in Alliance. (See related story on page three.) 

Attorney Allison Lansell graduated from Case Western Reserve University in 
2009, summa cum laude with her BA in sociology and a BA in political 
science. While at Case she played varsity softball, was president of Alpha 
Kappa Delta (Sociology Honorôs Fraternity) and was active in many other 
college organizations. She continued her education at the University of 
Virginia, School of Law, completing her Juris Doctorate in 2012. Allison was 
managing editor of the Virginia Journal of Social Policy & the Law, 
commissioner of the North Grounds Softball League and volunteered with the 
Virginia Innocence Project and the Child Advocacy Clinic. Upon graduation 
in 2012 Allison moved to Washington DC where she worked in the Special 
Prosecutions Unit of the Montgomery County (Maryland) State Attorneyôs 
Office, served as a clerk in the circuit court focusing on white collar crime 
and was an associate at the law firm of Rolf, Goffman, Martin, Lang LLP 
focusing on health care litigation and regulatory compliance. Allison now 

lives and works in the Cleveland area where she advises nursing homes in a wide array of legal needs. 
Amanda Lansell, MD, earned her BA in Biochemistry and MA in Bioethics 

from Case Western Reserve University in 2009. While at Case, she was involved in 
basic science research creating insulin, Gamma Sigma Alpha Greek Honor Society, 
the Women in Science and Engineering Roundtable and a volunteer tutor. Amanda 
graduated from the University of Toledo, College of Medicine in 2013, earning her 
Medical Doctorate. She involved herself in clinical research focusing on care after 
cardiac arrest, the Emergency Medicine Club and volunteered at a Community Care 
Clinic, at Diabetic Youth Services and was a peer mentor. In 2016, she completed her 
Pediatrics Residency at Rainbow Babies and Childrenôs Hospital. In 2017 she 
graduated from Emory University Pediatrics Hospital. Doctor Lansell currently works 
as a pediatric hospitalist, caring for hospitalized children and delivering newborn 
babies at three different Rainbow Babies and Childrenôs Hospitals in the Cleveland 
area. 

 
 

JENNY KING PHILLIPS ó60, LIVED HER 
LIFE TO THE FULLEST 

Jenny King Phillips Alliance High School Class of 1960 passed away 
in July after an interesting and exciting life of 76 years. She was the daughter 
of Dr. Robert George King ó29, long time community leader in Alliance. Jenny 
graduated from Simmons College, earned a Masterôs in psychiatric nursing and 
a Doctorate in anthropology from Boston University and practiced in family 
counseling.  One of Jennyôs brothers was actor, Perry King, her sisters were 
Mary, an author, and Ruth, an artist, and her brother, Maxwell, was a 
newspaper editor. Jennyôs mother, the former Louise Perkins (Peggy), was the 
daughter of iconic literary editor Maxwell Perkins, editor of such noted writers 
as Ernest Hemingway, F. Scott Fitzgerald and Thomas Wolfe. 

During her life, Jenny participated in Civil Rights marches in Alabama, 
the Peace Corps in Africa, visited with Fidel Castro in Cuba while attempting 
to negotiate a release of Hemingwayôs manuscripts and letters and she 
produced, directed and wrote two award winning documentaries on prisoners 
and prison life. A third production is still untitled and yet to be released. 

The list of this talented, driven AHS graduateôs accomplishments filled 
six pages on the Boston Globe internet obituary. To read its complete edition, 
go to www.bostonglobe.com and select óobituaries 7-13-18.ô Jenny King Phillips ô60 and 

Fidel Castro  

Amanda Lansell 

Allison Lansell 


